
PUBLIC SHORT TERM NOTICE OF NETWORK CHANGE 
pursuant to CFR 47, subsections 51.325 - 51.335 

 
Rehome one End office: 

 From WNDMMNWI12T Tandem 
 To MPLSMNCD08T (Originating) 

 And PLMOMNBN03T (Terminating) 
 In LATA 620 Minnesota 

 
Carrier:  

City of Windom 
443 10th Street 

Windom, MN 56101 
507-832-8000 

 
Date changes to occur: Tuesday, September 29, 8AM CST 
 
Location:  LATA 620 
 
Description of change planned: 
City of Windom – MN (OCN—105D) plans to re-home (move) its end office from the 
WNDMMNWI12T Qwest access tandem to the Onvoy access tandems. Originating interLATA 
traffic/Originating wireless traffic will be served by the MPLSMNCD08T access tandem 
immediately upon trunk group completions. The point code for MPLSMNCD08T is 222-101-006. 
Terminating interLATA/Terminating wireless traffic will be served by the PLMOMNBN03T access 
tandem immediately upon trunk group completions. The point code for PLMOMNBN03T is 
222-102-002.  The following office and NPA-NXX is affected by the rehome: 
 

SWITCH  RATE CENTER NPA-NXX 
WNDMMN02DS0 WINDOM 507-832 

 
Description of Reasonably Foreseeable Impact of the Planned Change: 
Carriers will need to update their network switch translations when network rearrangements and 
central office code activity occur for the affected NPANXXs. Carriers which are not interconnected 
to the MPLSMNCD08T or PLMOMNBN03T access tandems will need to issue Access Service 
Requests (ASRs) ordering trunks to the new access tandem. ASRs need to be submitted no later 
than August 29, 2009. The following project name  should be listed on the ASR:  
WINDOM_Rehome. 
 
As of 9/29/2009 Qwest can be expected to block originating and terminating toll and wireless calls 
at the WNDMMNWI12T access tandem for the above End Office. The MPLSMNCD08T and 
PLMOMNBN03T access tandems will begin to complete originating and terminating toll and 
wireless calls for the above end offices at that time. If an interconnecting carrier does not 
establish trunks to MPLSMNCD08T or PLMOMNBN03T calls will not be originated 
from/terminated to the carrier. 
 
Contact: 
Technical questions relating to this change should be directed to:  Jeff Dahna, 507-832-8000,  
jdahna@windomnet.com 
 
Any other questions relating to this change should be Lisa Crotty, (952) 230-4115, 
Lisa.Crotty@Onvoy.com 
 


